
January 12, 2014 
            

                             WHY DO WE BLESS HOMES? 
 

TTTT    he Great blessing of Water takes place at the end of Liturgy on the feast of our Lord’s Theophany (Jan. 6).  
Since our homes cannot be brought to the Church, the Church—through the priest—goes to the homes.  

There the service of blessing, which began in the church, is finished with the sprinkling of water in the home.  
Traditionally, in most Orthodox parishes, the priest personally visits all his parishioners each year to pray with 
them in the place where they live, and to bless their surroundings with the newly sanctified water of  The-
ophany.  By sanctifying our living quarters, our private place, we extend the grace of God to our individual 
dwellings. We also bring the blessed water to our homes to use throughout the year to bless our homes and to 
drink whether we are ill or as part of our daily prayer life. “There are many occasions in family life when a sip of 
holy water can help to remind us of the blessing that was given ‘to bestow sanctification’, ‘unto healing of soul 
and body’, ‘to be a fountain welling forth unto life eternal’, as the priest prayed in the litany of Epiphany 
day.” (Little Falcons:  Water, Vo. 5, No. 2, 1998, p. 33.) The blessing of homes by these holy waters maintains 
the spiritual association between the ‘family church’ and the parish, as well as 
again providing for the sharing of God’s spiritual gifts… This annual blessing 
should not be overlooked, for it is in this way that the grace of God is extend-
ed to individual dwellings. If the priest comes to bless the home when the  
children are present, they have the opportunity to see the parish priest in a 
different and personal situation.  If the priest permits, they can lead the way 
through the house, or hold a candle. They can show him their rooms or pets 
or favorite toys.  They receive a blessing with water.  For children, the house 
blessing shows the connection of the Church to the home. What does it mean 
to ask God to bless something? All things in the world have been spoiled right 
along with us.  God must bless His world again in order for it to be the way 
that He wants it to be.  For this reason God sent His Son Jesus and the Holy 
Spirit to the world:  to bless everyone and everything that He made, to make 
all things good again.  When the priest comes to bless our homes, he asks 
God to have mercy on the house, to rid it of every evil and to fill it with every 
blessing.  What a wonderful way to begin the New Year! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
House blessings have begun as we celebrate the Feast of  Epiphany.  

All those who wish to have their house blessed, please call the church  
office at 734-422-0010 to make an appointment for one of the clergy to 

come and visit you and your family to pray together and bless your home. 

FATHER  GEORGE H. SHALHOUB          
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THE EPISTLE 

 

Let Thy mercy, O Lord, be upon us. 

Rejoice in the Lord, O ye righteous. 

 
 

The Reading is from the Epistle of St. Paul to the Ephesians 
Chapter 4:7-13 

BBBB    rethren, grace was given to each of us according to the measure of Christ’s 
gift.  Therefore it is said, “When He ascended on high He led a host of captives, 
and He gave gifts to men.”  (In saying, “He ascended,” what does it mean but that 
He had also descended into the lower parts of the earth?  He who descended is He 
who also ascended far above all the heavens, that He might fill all things.)  And His 
gifts were that some should be apostles, some prophets, some evangelists, some 
pastors and teachers, to equip the saints for the work of ministry, for building up the 
body of Christ, until we all attain to the unity of the faith and of the knowledge of the 
Son of God, to mature manhood, to the measure of the stature of the fullness of 
Christ. 

 
 
 

THE GOSPEL 
 

The Reading is from the Holy Gospel according to St. Matthew 
Chapter 4:12-17 

AAAA    t that time, when Jesus heard that John had been arrested, he withdrew into 
Galilee; and leaving Nazareth he went and dwelt in Capernaum by the sea, in the 
territory of Zebulon and Naphtali, so that what was spoken by the prophet Isaiah 
might be fulfilled: “The land of Zebulon and the land of Naphtali, toward the sea, 
across the Jordan, Galilee of the Gentiles—the people who sat in darkness have 
seen a great light, and for those who sat in the region and shadow of death light 
has dawned.” From that time Jesus began to preach, saying, “Repent, for the 
kingdom of heaven is at hand.” 
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PRAYER CORNER memorials 

IIII     am the Resurrection and 
the Life. He who believes in Me 
shall never die.”  
(John 11:25) 
Jan. 19th - 40 day memorial in loving 
memory of Suheil Mahfouz Ajluni 
offered by the family, 
Jan. 19th - 6 month memorial in loving 
memory of Afaf Salameh offered by 
the family, 

Thank You 

“A Vigil Light is Burning”  
In Loving Devotion  

FFFF    or The Health and Well Being 
Of: Helina Synsinenko, 

IIII    n Memory Of: Joseph Michael 

Mouaikel; George Abodeely; Ken 
Biedron,  

HOLY BREAD OF  
OBLATION 

HHHH    oly Bread of Oblation  

is offered by the families, for the 

month of January, in loving memory 

of: 

Fuad Ghannam 

Edward Ayoub 

Naimeh Ayoub 

Azizeh and Julia Harb 

Naiem and Haleeleh Warra 

Michael Abukhader 

Farah Kakish 

Geno Zayid 

Jacob and Gertrude Abdelnour 

Sarah Shay 

Sammy and Gloria Jubran 

 

HHHH    oly Bread of Oblation  

is offered by the families, for the 

month of January, for the health and 

well being of: 

 

Jeries and Malak Abukhader and 

their family 

LLLL    
ord, you are the physician of 

our souls and body. We pray 

You grant the following parish-

ioners good health and blessings:  
Metropolitan PAUL Yazigi, Arch-

bishop Youhanna Ibrahim, Mother 

Pelagia, the nuns and orphans of 

Maaloula, Syria,                           

TTTT    
he following parishioners and 

friends of the Basilica of St. 

Mary have given special donations 

to the Church in the past few 

weeks: 

$100-In loving memory of Jacob 

and Gertrude Abdelnour, Sarah 

Shay and Sammy and Gloria 

Jubran offered by Doug and Irene 

(Abdelnour) Herman, 

$100-In loving memory of Yousef 

Kaladani offered by Rima  

Kaladani, 

$250-For the health and well being 

of newly baptized Ella and Oliver 

Ajluni offered by their grand-

parents Ray and Rhonda Ajluni, 

$300-In loving memory of Geno 

Zayid offered by his wife  

Magdoleen Zayid and sons, 

$500-In loving memory of Suheil 

Mahfouz Ajluni offered by Emeel 

and Elizabeth Ajluni and family, 

$500-In loving memory of Suheil 

Mahfouz Ajluni offered by Dr.  

Steven and Samar Ajluni and  

family, 

$600-In loving memory of Yousef 

Kaladani offered by the family,  

$4790-In loving memory of Suheil 

Mahfouz Ajluni offered by family 

and friends towards the  

Iconography, 

We Would Love To Visit You! 
It’s House Blessing Season  

 
House blessings have begun as 
we celebrate the Feast of  
Epiphany. All those who wish to 
have their house blessed, 
please call the church office at 
734-422-0010 to make an  
appointment for one of the  
clergy to come and visit you and 
your family to pray together and 
bless your home. 

Save the Dates 
Feb. 15, 2014 - Annual Valentine’s  

Party at the Cultural Center. 

Feb. 28th - Ladies Society annual 

Wine Tasting Event 

June 5-8, 2014 - St. Mary’s  

                            Festival 

Please Excuse Our Dust 
 

We ask all parishioners and friends 

to please excuse the dust and any  

inconvenience happening in our 

church. The 2 front center rows of 

pews will be removed to  

accommodate the one hundred foot 

scaffolding. Chairs will be added to 

our choir loft. We ask you to utilize 

them without interrupting the choir. 

The scaffold will take 10 days to  

install, beginning in January. Work 

will commence on the Dome January 

19th.  

 

May God bless you  

and your family. 

Senior Heritage Fellowship 
 

Please join us on Thursday,  

January 30th for Liturgy at 10am 

followed by lunch. 

We will be showing the movie   

The Stones Cry Out. 

For reservations, please contact  

Ayda Mughannem at 

734-464-1872 
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Week of January 12, 2014 

Please visit our website for details about all the Basilica of St. Mary events and activities.   
www.saintmarylivonia.com 

Upcoming Events  
Every Wednesday: Mother-Toddler Group 
                                 (10:00am-12:00pm) 
        Teen Soyo Meetings (5:45pm-8:00pm) 
 
January  17:  20/40 retreat -  “Called to be Apostles ”  
                       with Fr. Stavros Akrotirianakis  
 
January  18:  20 / 40 retreat  “Called to be Apostles ” 
      Fr. Stavros Akrotirianakis  
 
February 14-17: Winter Camp at the Antiochian Village  

                     

If you have any questions regarding any of these events, please call  

Fr. Jim King at the Department of Youth and Outreach office.  

The life of the Basilica depends on you. Get involved today! 

    
THE YOUTH AND OUTREACH OFFICE  

WOULD LIKE TO WISH OUR SAINT MARY'S  

FAMILY A GREAT AND BLESSED NEW YEAR.  

MAY GOD ALWAYS GUIDE US IN THE WAY  

OF HIS TEACHINGS. 
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The Antiochian Orthodox Basilica of St. Mary 
Parish Council News 

 
Anyone interested in running for the Parish Council for 2014 should inform the Nominating Committee 
(Fr. George Shalhoub, Andrew Ansara, Don Hayes, Nidal Fakhoury, or Maha Khalil) immediately. 
Those nominated must meet the following qualifications as stated in Article VI, Sec., 2 of our  
Constitution: “A candidate must be twenty-one (21) years of age or over and must have been a voting 
member of the Parish for a period of two (2) years and has fulfilled the Canonical requirements of the 
Faith.”   
 

HE/SHE MUST BE A PLEDGED MEMBER AND HAVE  
FULFILLED THEIR PLEDGE FOR TWO (2) YEARS. 

 
Please make sure all nominations are in prior to, or at the General Parish meeting on February 2, 
2014 in the Cultural Center immediately following Liturgy. Dr. Al Abdelnour, Awra Ansara, and 
Shaden Dababneh are eligible to run for a second term. 
 

The General Parish meeting will be held on Sunday, February 2nd  
immediately following the Liturgy in the Cultural Center. 


